

Participants in the meeting at the DECR will discuss Church care for mentally ill young people



DECR Communication Service, 13.01.2023.

On January 21, the Moscow Patriarchate's Department for External Church Relations (DECR) will host a meeting on "Church Care for Mentally III People: Youth and Family" as part of the 31st International Educational Christmas Readings.

Metropolitan Sergy of Voronezh and Liski will chair the meeting; Ms Margarita B. Nelyubova, a DECR staff member, will serve as its curator.

The meeting will be dedicated to the topical and multidimensional issues pertaining to the care of the Church for young people suffering from mental illness.

Admission by advance registration that can be done by phone +7 495 952 32 60 or e-mail address **rondtb@dol.ru**. The meeting is scheduled from 11 a.m to 3 p.m.

Address: Danilovsky Val, 22, DECR large hall. The nearest metro station is Tulskaya.

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/89945/